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Minnesota Chippewa Tribe Land Transfer: Informed Consent 

White Earth Nation, 

The Minnesota Chippewa Tribe (MCT) has denied the Reservation Business 
Committee's (RBC) request to address the MCT Land Transfer at the upcoming Tribal 
Executive Committee (TEC) Regular Meeting scheduled for January 31, 2020 in White 
Earth, Minnesota. With this denial, citing decorum of Tribal membership as 
justification for not allowing discussion, TEC officials have requested the support of 
the White Earth Nation to move the MCT Land Transfer Bill through Congress by 
contacting Minnesota Rep. Collin Peterson. 

In its most basic terms, the proposed land transfer will retitle lands held in common 
for 40,000 Tribal members to individual bands that comprise less than 6,000 Tribal 
members on average. The White Earth Nation represents over half of the MCT 
membership. 

Several requests have been made to the TEC on the status of these lands. Very basic 
questions such as: What's on the lands? What's in the lands? What are the lands 
worth? All have gone unanswered. 

• 
Until these questions are answered, the White Earth Nation opposes congressional 
action related to the land transfer. While the Resolution by the TEC has been 
approved for a congressional request, which is a lawful act within the MCT Tribal 
government, the inherent unassailable sovereignty of the White Earth Nation shall not 
be sacrificed for the sake of congressional expediency. As Tribal members hold 
beneficial interest in the lands to be retitled, all Tribal members have a right to know 
the financial interests of these lands before they are retitled. Without this information, 
informed consent has not been achieved by any standard of law or common decency. 
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The efforts of the Sandy Lake Band of Chippewa for Federal Recognition will be 
delayed or denied with the retitling of the lands. The White Earth Nation attempted to 
mitigate this issue within the TEC Tribal government but it appears our relatives will 
face further displacement. Only this time, the displacement will not come from the 
hands of the United States government but it will come from the hands of a Tribal 
government. The oppression of Sandy Lake is systematic as they have been denied 
lawful enrollment and land. As Indian people, we lead with love. Sandy Lake deserves 
our support. 

Furthermore, it is the belief of the White Earth Nation that the retitling of these lands 
will further divide our families and people across the MCT. It is also the belief of the 
White Earth Nation that once the MCT becomes a landless Tribe, requests from 
Bands will be made to separate from the MCT. The rush for financial gain will lead to 
continued segregation. 

We ask for your support to request this information and to oppose any congressional 
support. We hereby request Rep. Collin Peterson oppose congressional action until 
the\e iss~ are resolved. 

Michael Fairbanks 
Chairman 
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cc: Executive Director 
Executive Coordinator 
Tribal Attorney 
Minnesota Chippewa Tribe 

2 


